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ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS

Circular Letter No. 01-1374

RE: Code 0174 — Minnesota Special Compensation Fund Assessment Premium

The Minnesota Department of Commerce has approved the filing of the above statistical
classification code effective January 1, 2002. Code 0174 — Minnesota Special
Compensation Fund Assessment Premium was established to provide for carriers who
are not including the Special Compensation Fund (SCF) assessment premium in their
rates. Instead, a separate line item is shown on their policies indicating the rate and
premium charged to the insured for the Special Compensation Fund assessment.

Please direct any questions you may have concerning this item to the Actuarial Services
Department at (952) 897-1737 or by emailing our office at info@mwcia.org.

A NOTICE TO MEMBERSHIP:

The Minnesota Department of Commerce requests that MWCIA remind its members
that the above filing only applies automatically to insurance companies who have filed a
Limited Power of Attorney with our Commerce Department. A properly executed
Limited Power of Attorney authorizes MWCIA to make filings on behalf of individual
insurance companies. Any insurance company who has not filed a Limited Power of
Attorney must independently submit the changes represented in each filing item to the
Minnesota Department of Commerce for their approval.
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